To the Editor:

As an independent community pharmacist, I urge Representative XXX to support bipartisan legislation that would bring greater transparency to generic drug prices in taxpayer funded, federal health programs such as Medicare, TRICARE and the Federal Employee Health Benefit. 
Many generic medications are subject to an arbitrary maximum allowable cost (MAC) list. This artificial cap limits what PBM corporations will pay a pharmacy for dispensing these medications. While prices for many generic drugs are skyrocketing by 1,000% or more virtually overnight, the PBMs may wait months to update reimbursement rates while providing little, if any, rationale on how the rate is determined. While PBMs may reimburse pharmacies below cost, they may also charge much higher rates to health plans, and keep the difference to add to their profits.
H.R. 1316, the Prescription Drug Price Transparency Act, would codify some transparency measures enacted by Medicare that require PBMs to update their MAC prices every seven days and discreetly disclose to pharmacies the source used to determine these rate, making them more accurately reflect market conditions. I urge Representative XXX to support this pro-patient and pro small business legislation.
Sincerely, 
Local pharmacy owner

